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Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Ms. Patrizia Bertani 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday  5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10:45am & 5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.30pm, Sunday 12.30pm 
Chin: Sunday 2.30pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 
Every Friday Assembly is online at 

2.30pm 

Mon 14 June 
Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday 
Mon 21 June 
Susan McLean Cyber Safety for 
Students, Parents and Staff 
Wed 23 June 
Three Way Learning Conversa-
tions 3.30-6.00pm 
Thurs 24 June 
Whole school closure - Three Way 
Learning Conversations 
Fri 25 June 
End of Term 2 at 3.15pm 
Mon 12 July 
Start of Term 3 at 8.45am 
Wed 21 July 
7.00pm PAB Meeting 
Mon 26 & Tues 27 July 
Whole School Closure - Staff Con-
ference RE 
Fri 12 Nov 
Yr 6 Confirmation 
 
PLEASE TAKE NOTE OF THE 2021 

SCHOOL CLOSURE DAYS 
(students do not attend school): 

Thurs 24 June Three Way Learn-
ing Conversations (conducted by 
GoogleMeet / phone at their 
appointment time) 
Mon & Tues 26-27 July RE Con-
ference 
Mon 1 Nov Report Writing 

Just as our bodies have many parts and each part has a special function, so it is with Christ’s body. We are many 

parts of one body, and we all belong to each other. Romans 12:4-5  

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Thank You God Prayer 

Thanking God is important. Everything we have comes from God 
Dear God, 

We give you thanks for all the blessings you give us each day. 
Thank you for the world and all of creation. We know that everything you have 

made is good. 
Thank you for our family and friends and all people who care about us. 

We especially give you thanks for your love for each of us. Amen 

Dear Parents, 
Our transition onto online learning is going quite smoothly. We have at this stage 
given out over 60 devices to support families with the online learning. As you are 
all aware the lockdown has been extended to Thursday the 10th of June. If you 
have any concerns feel free to contact myself, a member of the leadership team or 
your child’s teacher by email. We are here to support our families through this 
time. We are looking forward to hopefully soon welcoming everyone back to 
school. 
We will continue to support essential workers with onsite learning for their chil-
dren. I ask all parents who are essential workers to please email me and let me 
know which days your child will need to be at school next week. 
Thank you to you our parents for supporting the teachers to implement the online 
learning over this week and next. We appreciate your support. 

As you have been aware our school has been reviewed by an outside, impartial 
reviewer, all schools are reviewed every four years. The reviewer sights evidence 
to ascertain whether the school is meeting the VRQA’s compliance obligations in 
relation to Education, Child Safety, OHS and all other legislative requirements.  
Prior to the review the staff completed an extensive evaluation process using the 
School Improvement Framework Rubric which covered the core capabilities in 
each dimension of schooling including: Religious, Learning and Teaching, Leader-
ship and Management, Student Wellbeing and Community. The reviewer visited 
our school over 3 days, speaking to staff, students and parents as well as observing 
classes across the school. The reviewer then went away and wrote her report and 
her own evaluation of each dimension of our school. 
On Wednesday Father Peter, myself, the leadership team and two members of 
Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic Schools from the Western Region met online 
with Judi Hanke our reviewer. During the meeting she delivered her findings on 
our school. I have written these on the next page of this newsletter for you to 
read. 

Great News for Our Lady’s School Community! 
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• A child-centred school, where children are at the centre of all decisions 

• A high performing school 

•  The school proclaims its Catholic identity with its commitment to Service and the Catholic Social Jus-

tice Principles 

• Teachers provide a positive learning environment for growth and embrace approaches which en-

courage student voice 

• A lighthouse school for the Catholic system 

• The school places high importance on ensuring the wellbeing of the students, with strong and re-

spectful relationships between all groups 

• A vibrant, welcoming and inclusive community 

• A spotless well-maintained and very well resourced school 

• Classrooms are engaging environments with a consistent approach to learning across the school in 

all curriculum areas 

• Progress is apparent in all the school dimensions 

• Strong community links and commitment to parent engagement 

• Students feel they have a role in creating a positive learning environment and articulate their love of 

learning at Our Lady’s school 

• The school believes in a cohesive and integrated approach to nurturing and promoting the religious 

life of the school and the faith formation of staff, students and their families 

• A vibrant, innovative and creative school community 

• The school provides a safe, inclusive and supportive environment where all members of the commu-

nity feel welcome, diversity is celebrated and there is a real openness to working in partnership with 

families 

• Our Lady’s has a strong focus on quality learning and on the creation of a culture in which all stu-

dents are expected to learn successfully through an inquiry based approach 

• The principal and school leaders are focused on whole school improvement that maximises out-

comes for all students, believing investment in building staff capability essential 

• Catholic Social Justice Teachings and the Our Lady’s school Gospel values are immersed in the school 

culture 

• There is a strong collegial culture of mutual trust and support among teachers and school leaders 

and parents are treated as partners in the promotion of student learning and wellbeing 

I am so proud to serve this school community in my role as principal, it is such a joy and such 

a privilege. Patrizia 

Congratulations to the staff, students and parents of Our Lady’s School. We should all be very 
proud of what we have achieved over the last 4 years since our last school review.  
Here are some of things the reviewer has written about our school community. 



 

Yours sincerely, 

Patrizia Bertani 
Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

REIMAGINE    RECREATE    RESTORE 
World Environment Day is on the 5th of June 

 
This year, we're starting from the ground up. We can't go back in time to when the world was 
a greener place, but what we can do is plant trees, clean our oceans and rivers, and make 
peace with nature that fuels our everyday lives. 
 
The message above is the focus of World Environment Day 2021. In fact Our Lady’s School 
children have been actively involved in restoring our local environment over the last 4 years 
by each year planting 400 trees around Kororoit Creek and also by supporting the local council 
to restore the Matthew’s Hill area near the school by planting plants that 
are native to the area and whose numbers were on a steep decline.  
 
Thank you to all the students who have helped to restore our local envi-
ronment over the years, you are doing a GREAT job! 
 
Even though we are in lockdown we can make sure that we do our bit for our local environ-
ment just like the children of Our Lady’s school have been doing over the last 4 years. In doing 
so we have been putting into action the Our Lady’s Gospel value of Service and living out the 
legacy of St Mary MacKillop of the Cross  as expressed in her own words: ‘Never see a need 
without doing something about it’.  
 

IMPORTANT REMINDER 

It is quickly coming up to the time when we send out the 

First Semester Written Reports. We need to ensure that 

we have your correct email address so that you receive 

the report on time. 

If you have changed your email address please ring the 

office and let them know so they can update your de-

tails. 



 

FI 
Ethan - Ethan you have been a great Self-Manager at home working through your tasks. Keep up the great work and 
effort! From Ms. Cam Tu 
Eddy - Eddy you have worked consistently while being at home. I loved the focus you showed when you counted col-
lections of objects. Keep it up! From Ms. Cam Tu 
 
FJ 
William - For being a Remote Online Learning Superstar. Your writing, pictures and explanations have all been fabu-
lous. You are a great Thinker. Well done! From Miss Wendy 
Sang Cung - For using the Learning Asset Communicator when sharing his wonderful dancing in Maths. You make eve-
rything so much fun! From Miss Wendy 
 
1K  
Owen- For showing a positive attitude towards remote learning and improving on your writing by adding more and 
rereading over it. Well done From Miss Scarpaci 
Vincent- For always trying your best throughout your learning and demonstrating persistence. Keep up the great work.  
From Miss Scarpaci 
 
1L 
Laura B - For showing your fantastic thinking during Remote Online Learning using seeds you have around your house! 
Well done, Laura! From Miss Steph 
Lincoln H - For using lots of great descriptive words and sentences to describe your writing seed! Fantastic effort, Lin-
coln! From Miss Steph 
 
2M 
Xavier S- For showing the Our Lady’s School Gospel Value of ‘Respect’ by how he interacts nicely, and shows engage-
ment whilst undertaking Remote Learning this week. From Ms Frost 
Andi M- For always approaching each task with a positive attitude and a smile whilst being online this week. From Ms 
Frost 
 
2N 
Jake C - For being a positive learner during Remote Online Learning and always posting your learning each day! Amaz-
ing Jake! From Ms Howe 
Ngun P - For contributing your thinking during our Online Maths group. Ngun you tried your best when learning multi-
plication! Keep it up! From Ms Howe 
 
3E 
Jaagrah B- For being positive about working online and for writing another narrative. Well done Jaagrah! From Miss 
Karen 
Grace N -For working hard on your iTime project about swimming. It looks great, Grace! From Miss Karen 
 
3F 
Henry A - For being a Self Manager by organising his learning space for remote learning. Very impressed! From Mr 
Howarth 
Sienna C - For being an active class member and contributing to class discussions. Keep it up Sienna! From Mr Howarth 
 
4G 
Stephanie - For demonstrating a great work ethic during remote learning this week! You took on all teacher feedback 



 

Miss Lorraine 
David H 3F 
Danny B 2M 
Bawi K FJ 

and made sure to apply it to all your work. Very impressed! From Ms Wood 
Aaliya - For approaching all of your work this week, during remote learning, with 
focus and determination to get it done well. Keep it up! From Ms Woo 
 
4H 
Van Duh C- For working really hard in Mathematics and showing so much growth 
especially in Number. Keep up the good work! From Ms. Robles 
Chelsi- Quynh- For growing in confidence by sharing ideas during class discussions 
and seeking help when needed. From Ms. Robles 
 
5C 
Michael S- For using the Learning Asset of Thinker to Sort Out his historical data 
into a timeline. From Ms. Kaan 
Dakshaa V- For contributing to classroom discussions and always trying to think 
deeply about things and make connections. Also well done for always being the 
first person to solve our class puzzles of the day. From Ms. Kaan 
 
5D 
Cristian M For being a great thinker this week and making thoughtful summaries of information we have been learning 
for our FLI big question. From Ms Marina 
Summer F For being an active class member and always being willing to take on extra jobs to help. Thank you. From Ms 
Marina 
 
6A 
Matthew S For being a creative and enthusiastic participant in our class Google Meet. Your role play of different char-
acters have been a highlight of the meetings. From Mr Wickham 
Nam N For contributing in our class Google Meets and dealing with technical issues. You show real persistence in your 
working around the issues. From Mr Wickham 
 
6B 
Nha Dan T - For working hard to produce your best work in all subject areas this week! Keep it up! From Ms. Gurry 
Luka K - For taking time and care with your Australian symbols homework. You answered each question in detail and 
presented your work effectively. Well done! From Ms. Gurry  



 



 



 


